

10-15-1968

## Student Association Executive Council Meeting Minutes, 10-15-1968

Student Association

Follow this and additional works at: <https://scholarworks.harding.edu/stu-association>

---

### Recommended Citation

Student Association. (1968). Student Association Executive Council Meeting Minutes, 10-15-1968.  
Retrieved from <https://scholarworks.harding.edu/stu-association/321>

This Article is brought to you for free and open access by the Archives and Special Collections at Scholar Works at Harding. It has been accepted for inclusion in Student Association by an authorized administrator of Scholar Works at Harding. For more information, please contact [scholarworks@harding.edu](mailto:scholarworks@harding.edu).



## Student Association Minutes

The meeting of the Student Association Executive Council of October 15, 1968, was held at 5:30 p.m. (due to a conflict with club championship ballgames) in the SA office. Rod opened the meeting with prayer. Dr. Gilliam and Chris Greene were late.

### I. Reports

- A. Parking Problem - Ronnie talked to Mr. Tucker who said that the cost of making so little a number of parking spaces around the new boy's dorm and West was too great. He also said that more swings for the campus would cost \$35 each, which their budget could not afford at the present. He suggested that the SA or TAG pay for the swings and his dept. would provide the labor. The Council decided to suggest the project to TAG.
- B. Mrs. Gilliam - sent a note of thanks to the council for roses for her birthday.
- C. Mrs. Hart - Lynn talked to her about pledging activities in Pattie Cobb, and she requested that no pledging be carried on in the cafeteria, because of the crowded conditions. A notice was to be sent to the club presidents to that effect.
- D. Lyceum Program Conflict with Rough Initiation - Because of the council's recommendation to have pledging stop Sat. morning at 2:00 a.m. it is impossible to change pledging time because of a conflict with lyceum time. The council will try to get the time of the Friday night lyceum moved back to 7:00 instead of the previously set time of 8:00 p.m.
- E. Chapel Program (Biafra) - So far donations to the Biafra need have exceeded \$1200 due to the call for help in the chapel program. This does not include the money handed Bro. Bryant before he left. Many organizations on campus are also collecting for this cause. Ronnie talked to Dr. Ganus about the suggestion that we have a scheduled time to miss a meal and donate this money to the fund; Dr. Ganus said this would entail more problems than it would be worth, due to spoilage of food and paying workers anyway. He preferred we do it another way.

The council decided to suggest it to the clubs.

F. Dr. Peppers in the dorms - Mr. Tucker explained to Ronnie that originally any company could have machines in the dorms, but the service was poor this way. So he had all machines removed and gave Coca Cola Co. sole distributing rights. He said extra machines could not be put in most dorms because of lack of space. But if the students really wanted them he would see about getting the ones wanted. The council decided to suggest it to the dorm council.

G. Sign-out Sheets - Ronnie said Dean Lawyer would talk to Mrs. Janes about it.

## II. Old Business

A. Dorm Council Elections - are scheduled for Sunday night, Oct. 20. Constitutions are available in the SA office. The wing counselors are to have one to post. A note is to be sent to each wing counselor concerning the meeting for elections. Sheri was put in charge of setting up the elections in the Girls' dorms. A chapel announcement was to be made Friday concerning the elections. The SA. decided to call the first meeting of the dorm council for Wednesday night, Oct. 23. This meeting was to concern an orientation and election of chairman and secretary for the dorm councils. Both meetings were to be held in the American Studies auditorium, the women's being at 8:30, and the men's at 9:30. Phil Roberson was to talk to Dean Lawyer about getting a Women's Dorm Council Sponsor.

### B. Homecoming -

1. Introduction of queen candidates will be made before voting this year. This will be only a short presentation.
2. Formal Chapel Presentation - will be Oct. 31, Thursday, for the homecoming court. Lynn is in charge of this program.
3. Parade - Lynn Dixon is in charge of this. It has been suggested that the Searcy band be used in our parade (in addition) this year. Rod moved that we recommend to the administration that we have the Searcy Highschool band in Homecoming parade. The motion was seconded and passed. Other suggestions

Other suggestions included using the old Searcy fire engine in the parade, and selling mums in advertizing the game.

4. Homecoming programs - The council approved the type of program for homecoming. Gloria will talk to Stan Greene about getting it printed.
5. Schedule of activities (tentative)

Friday

5:00 Chili Supper  
 6:30 Pep Rally  
 7:00 Devotional  
 9:00 Entertainment  
 11:00 Late Permission

The council was adjourned at 6:55 so that some of the members could participate in a club championship ballgame. The council reconvened at 9:05.

Saturday

1:00 Parade  
 2:10 Pre-game activities  
 2:30 Game  
 7:00 Movie (Music Man)  
 11:00 Late Permission

Rick moved that the council request late permission for 11:00 for Saturday night. The motion was seconded and passed 6-5. Ronnie will ask Roy about having a double feature Saturday night.

- C. Christian College Conference - Ronnie handed to the council proposed programs for the CCC. The following assignments were made:

1. Finances: \$6.00 registration fee will be charge per person coming to the conference. This will approximately cover the meals. Bruce is in charge of collecting the fees.
2. Thursday night reception - Lynn is in charge of this, plus the registration.
3. Room assignments - Rod in charge of this.
4. CCC Packets - Chris in charge. The following suggestions were made for inserts:

Program  
 map of campus  
 Harding Publication  
 paper pad, ink pen, calendar  
 school newspaper (Bison)  
 Booklet on work of SA - Gloria in charge  
 Student Handbook

5. Name tags - including name, office, school; Rick Smith in charge.
6. Tour of Campus - Chris in charge. Following suggestions of things to see:

New Science bldg (including physiology lab)  
 Music bldg (including recording studio)  
 New Men's dorm  
 New Women's dorm  
 Bible bldg.  
 Adm. bldg.  
 Student Center

7. Friday Chapel Program - Oct. 25, Phil Johnson in charge. Bruce moved that delegates be on stage and the president of each delegation introduce his group and give information concerning their school. The motion was seconded and passed.
8. Friday evening meal at Wyldewood - Rod and Sheri in charge.
9. Devotional at Bee Rock - Phil Johnson in charge. It was decided to have the burning of the cross.

### III. New Business

- A. Sing-Song - Ronnie explained ACC's annual Sing-Song and asked what we thought of having one here. The discussion was short and tabled, temporarily.
- B. Extra pages in the Student Directory - Gloria reported on the cost of putting extra pages in the directory, including dept. numbers and teacher's numbers. She suggested that we leave out the extra pages because of the extra cost it would entail. The general consensus was to accept her suggestion.
- C. Speaker in PA system belonging to the SA - one is broken. Rick will check into it.
- D. CCC

For packet - List of Colleges and delegates and addresses - Sheri and Lynn will take care.

Chris moved we do not have a history of the conference in the packet. The motion passed.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:05.

Respectfully submitted,

*Lynn Rolten*  
 Lynn Rolten, SA Secretary